
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

Dates to Remember 

October 23              NBIS United National Day 

October 26-30      Spirit Week 

October 30              Early Years & Primary Dress-up Day 

November 3             Early Years Dentist visit 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

School Advisory Committee (SAC) 

The School Advisory Committee (SAC) held its general meeting on 29 September. 

During this meeting, the previous committee presented last year’s activities and the 

new members for 2020/2021 have been elected.  

We herewith would like to express our appreciation to the previous group serving in 

such especially challenging times as last semester and wish everyone all the best! 

 

The new SAC members are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Neta Ronen Chair 

Rashel ten Holder 

Vice-Secretary Ella Pan-Secretary 

Jenny Jin Vice-Chair 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Julia Hoferichter Philip Billing 

Marisol Negro 

Michael Bosley Anjali Bijani 

Marta Senkyrova 



 

 

 

The SAC functions as an advisory board to the principal of the school and represents 

the view of our wider school community.  

We therefore hope to serve as a bridge for you towards the school, when you may 

need help addressing your thoughts, needs or any issues.  

The school does have a policy in place for a progressive resolution of concerns from 

the parents about their children.  

 Parents should first approach the teachers and discuss their concern(s).  

 If the parent and teacher cannot reach a satisfactory result, the parent should 

then contact the Head of Early Years, Head of Primary or Head of Secondary, 

whichever level is appropriate for their child/children.  

 In the event a satisfactory resolution cannot be reached at this level, the 

parents can then contact the Principal.    

 If parents are still dissatisfied, they can approach the SAC with their 

concerns/issues 

* If parents would like to learn more about this policy, they can get in touch with SAC 

and we will be happy to explain more.  

We are there for you and happy to listen and be of assistance where we can.  Here is 

our email address or just approach one of our members 😉 

sac-nbis@outlook.com 

 

We look forward to an exciting and productive year filled with positive 

energy! 

 

 

 

ON THE MOVE 
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SAC 于 9 月 29 日举行了例会。在会上，由上一届成员进行了去年的活动情况汇报，并完成

了 2020-2021 年度成员的竞选。 

我们在此对上一届成员特别是在上学期期末特殊时期的服务工作，表达诚挚的感谢。祝愿各

位一切顺意。 

 

新一届 SAC 委员会成员如下： 

 

Julia Hoferichter, Philip Billing, Rashel ten Holder, Marisol Negro, Neta Ronen, 

Michael Bosley, Ella Pan, Anjali Bijani, Marta Senkyrova, Jenny Jin 

 

SAC 的职能是为学校校长提供意见和建议，并代表广泛的学校社群。 

因此我们立志于为您和校方直接建立桥梁，成为你向校方提出需求，意见和建议的渠道。 

关于家长与校方能高效的沟通学生情况，学校有相关的流程。 

 家长首先与班级老师沟通具体情况 

 如与班级老师后未有进展，需与对应的幼儿园，小学或中学校长沟通情况 

 如与相关负责人未能达成一致，可以联系总校长 

 如仍未能得到满意的回复，可与 SAC 成员反应情况 

 如需获取相关的流程规则，请与 SAC 成员联系，我们将尽力解答。 

我们热衷于聆听您的反馈，并乐于协助。以下是我们的邮箱地址，也可以与我们的任何一位

成员沟通。sac-nbis@outlook.com 

 

我们期待着今年将是正能量满满，积极有效的一年。 

 

 

 

 

ON THE MOVE 
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SECONDARY STUDENT COUNCIL’S SPIRIT WEEK 

 
Members of the Student Council meet to discuss ideas for the academic year 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Let's have some fun! 

Spirit Week is a fundraising event put on by The Student Council which will take place 

from Monday, October 26th – Friday, October 30th.  

Students are allowed to dress up according to the theme of the day. Students should 

pay 10rmb per day in order to participate or students can opt to pay 45RMB if they 

would like to participate every day. 

Proceeds from Monday will be donated to a local organization which supports 

survivors. All other proceeds will go to towards Activities Week held during the last 

week of school. 

 

 

  



Primary Assembly 

 

Well done! These children have worked hard to earn house points by always doing 

their best and upholding our school values. Well done! 

This week the theme of our assembly was achievement.  We discussed what 

achievement was and how it is different for everybody.  

Achievement is … something accomplished, as through great effort, skill, 

perseverance, or courage. 

 

 

 

6A – Kieran, 6B – Carol, 5A – Adam, 5B – Nana, 4A – Hanna, 4B – Angela 

 

3A – Jessica, 3B – Min-Jae, 2A – Daniel W, 2B – Candice, 1A – Yulia, 

1B – Martina, 1C – Angel 



 

Welcome to Mathematics Key Stage 4 and Key Stage 5  

Since the beginning of the term, students from years 10 to 13 have been actively 

engaged in the learning process. They have been developing new skills: numbers in 

year 10, curved graphs in year 11, functions in year 12 and trigonometry in year 13. 

Students have been working collaboratively and independently to solve a variety of 

problem-solving tasks which will prepare them to confidently tackle their end of year 

exams including IGCSEs for year 11, and AS & A Levels for year 12 and 13. 

During after school support lessons, year 12 and 13 students have the opportunity to 

work on engaging problems, productive struggle, discuss their thinking, and learn from 

their mistakes as they aim to achieve mathematical proficiency.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Social Studies Students Go Global 

Year 9 Globalization study 

Year 9 took part in a debate discussing the advantages and disadvantages of 

Globalization.  

They learned that globalization may be good for businesses and economies, however 

it may not benefit the environment and some poorer parts of the world.   

 

Year 7 Poverty study 

As part of the Social Studies course year 7 have been studying poverty.  

Francesca was relative poverty and Tina was absolute poverty. The class took part in 

an interactive activity using key vocabulary. The class learned that there are two types 

of poverty and the difference between them. 

To follow on from this activity, Year 7 are now doing a case study about poverty by 

comparing two different countries. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

ECAs are Back and more Popular than Ever! 

 

Monday saw the start of the first ECAs of 

the year.  The children (and adults) had 

an amazing time developing their 

creativity in Lego Club, logical thinking in 

Chess Club and fun and fitness in 

Cheerleading Club.  

Wednesday’s ECAs were full of excited 

children taking part in a range of creative 

activities in Drawing Club and Beading 

Club.  In the ever-popular Minecraft 

Club, the children were using their 

creativity and thinking skills – I can’t wait 

to see what they have created.  Lower 

Primary children were also busy pushing themselves to do their best in Running Club. 

 

 

 



 

Art of the Week 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Maverick  

COVER DESIGN 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"Still Life'" 

observation drawing 

A4 pencil, Sera Lee 

Year 10 

 

 

 

 

 



 

DONATION 

We’d like to thank our parent Chu Fenglei for his kind and thoughtful donation to the 

Music Room – a beautiful Grand Piano! This piano will greatly help our students in 

their music learning and related activities! It has been an honor to receive this gift 

from you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And news just in … Representatives from Volkswagon Ningbo HR Dept. paid us a 

visit today, exploring the possibility of admission for the children of newly arriving 

‘Foreign Experts.’ Business is on the move again! 

 



 

 

NBIS Food 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


